
 

was searched and nothing was found. I was then asked by the police what I was up to. I said that I was 

setting up my catalogue that I had been building with a friend, and that my website was nearly completed. I 

said that I was trying to achieve positive effects within today’s society with my business I was trying to build a 

brand. This was a Thursday at 16:30. Once the police had checked everything, they needed to we parted 

after I had shaken hands with them. I then made my way home. I did not cause any Anti-Social Behaviour on 

the 24th July 2014 

On 27th July 2014 in respect of an alleged rave on private land with a warehouse being occupied at the rear 

of Millmarsh Lane, Enfield. I am said to have been involved in the organisation of and/or supplied equipment 

for and or attended an illegal rave on this date. I attended a 20th birthday party at Millmarsh Lane, and I had 

dinner with people who were living there. I never knew of any event taking place on. I did not have any sound 

system on the premises. I understand that the sound system was moved at the request of police, the owners 

of the PA equipment was the occupiers, and I did not have any hand in this. I had been invited as a visitor. 

The occupants had placed LASPO notices on their premises. I did not own any of the sound equipment that 

was found there, and I did not rent or lend any sound equipment to anyone in respect of this occasion or take 

part in the organisation. I did not cause any Anti-Social Behaviour on the 27th July 2014. 

I am further alleged to have been involved in the organisation of and/or supplied equipment for and or 

attended an illegal rave on the 9th to 10th August 2014 at Millmarsh Lane. I dispute this. I was not involved in 

organising any rave, and I did not supply equipment. The police have alleged that this event was run by 

Every Decibel Matters. I can confirm that I am not an employee of this organisation, or a shareholder, or a 

director and have no controlling interest in this company. I exhibit a letter sent from Every Decibel Matters 

Ltd "to whom it may concern” verifying this, I exhibit this as exhibit SC/19. I had gone to have a birthday 

dinner, but I was not present at an illegal rave. Police came and requested that people leave and so I left. I 

did have a conversation with the police concerning three empty C02 gas canisters that I had in my vehicle, 

VRM MA57LDY. I did display knowledge of nitrous oxide, but this was just in a general conversation with the 

police as it is information I had to learn when carrying C02 cylinders for welding. I do remember talking to a 

police officer about an occupier I had met called Jena having passed her first aid test. This was general 

conversation. I dispute encouraging any crowd behind a gate to come in. I did not try to incite others to 

breach the peace, and I did not try to put anyone in danger. 

I deny behaving in an anti-social manner on this date. I did not cause any Anti-Social Behaviour on the 9th 

10th August 2014. 

 

Signed Witnessed By 


